May 19, 2005

Highlands Neighborhood General Meeting.  Maintenance Center, 915 8th St.

Vice President Bob Kamuda presiding.

Officers attending: 

Treasurer – John Braun; Secretary - Karen Story

City of Kirkland: Dave Ramsay, City Manager; Kari Page, Neighborhood Services Coordinator

Thirteen additional Highlands residents attended the meeting.

The meeting convened at 7:00 pm.

I. Bob Kamuda made the following announcements

· Baseball game June 12

· Cedar View work party June 25

· Ivy pull at Houghton Park May 21

· Half marathon May 22, needs volunteers

· NE 95th St. development hearing is June 2

· Does anyone want to organize a 4th of July parade float?

· Does anyone want to organize the centennial picnic in September?

II. Dave Ramsay, City Manager and Highlands resident, presented a “Talk about Town”, and told us about the many projects happening around the City. 

· Annexation of areas to the north is on hold as the City determines how to acquire the extra funding needed to support these areas

· Juanita Village phase 2 is in process, and phase 3 will begin soon

· Juanita Beach Park master plan is in process

· Evergreen Hospital construction is in process

· Totem Lake Mall: new owner is developing plans with City input; citizen input is welcome. City will add an input link to their website. Meanwhile, send input to Eric Shields or Dave Ramsay.

· NE 85th aesthetic and pedestrian improvements are being planned. Also better mass transit.

· The City Council approved the Highlands Comprehensive Plan as recommended by the Planning Commission. 111th Ave NE will be removed from consideration as a connecting road. Emergency vehicle and pedestrian access will be studied further. Comments are still being accepted by the Council and Planning Commission.

· The City Council approved the Highlands Traffic Calming Plan as developed by the Traffic Task Force.

· If the BNR railroad is sold for use as a trail, the City won’t be able to put in vehicle crossings, in case this corridor is used for light rail someday. 

· Someone asked if a 4-way stop will be added at the new Martha’s Vineyard development, as had been promised at the beginning of the project. Dave says he will find out.

· Cottage Housing on Rose Hill is selling fast. Homes are small, and pricey, but popular for people who want a smaller home. They approximately double the housing density. 

· The City Council approved a sidewalk bond survey to determine if citizens would support a sidewalk bond next February.

· The City is turning several school playgrounds into park. Schools have land, which City can’t afford. Schools have no money for playground equipment. Best HS, Ben Franklin, KJH, and Juanita El are currently funded.

· Tent City has moved to a church on 132nd Ave NE. There were no issues or incidents during the 3 months the City was across from City Hall.

III. Kari Page, Neighborhood Services Coordinator, announced the results of the Neighborhood Connections ballot. 

· The 112th Ave NE sidewalk connection won by a landslide

· Jeff Lyon volunteered to be on the committee that works with the City to determine the location and length of the sidewalk, and how to leverage the funds most effectively.

IV. Sue Keller announced a neighborhood tree planting program. 

· The neighborhood hopes to plant about 50 street trees in the fall.

· She asked for ideas about where to plant the trees.

· She asked for volunteers to adopt a tree and care for it until it is established.

· She encouraged people to give input on the City tree regulations that are currently being rewritten.

The meeting adjourned at 8:10.

